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On the heels of Sukkot and 

Simchat Torah, the Jewish month of 
Cheshvan gives us a break from 
holidays, which is why our rabbis 
and sages refer to it as 
“Marcheshvan,” or sad Cheshvan—
there are no Jewish holidays at all 
in this entire month! 

On the secular calendar, since 
the holidays were over by October 
1, I would say that October should 
be “Mar October!” But seriously, 
the most important holiday on the 
Jewish calendar occurs every week, 
and that is Shabbat. We also start 
reading the Torah from the 
beginning again, and that is always 
exciting. After everything is over, 
after we have made amends and 
have forgiven, we start fresh. It is a 
little ironic that at the same time 
we are learning about creation and 
re-birth, outside the leaves are 
turning colors, and the earth is 
getting ready for the dormant 
winter. Maybe that is intentional. 
Life and death are always around 
us, reminding us how fragile life is. 

We don’t need to wait for the 
High Holidays for renewal, 
however. Each day gives us an 
opportunity. Our daily prayers 
begin with a blessing for the 
renewal of our souls. “Elohai 
neshamah, shenata bi t’hora hi. My 
God, the soul you have given me is 
pure. We wake up with a clean 
slate, and another chance. In a 
midrash from Tanna devei Eliyahu 
Zuta (1:5) we learn, “Every day a   

 
 
 

 
 
 

 

THIS MONTH: 
BOWLING 

THURSDAY, OCTOBER 4 

GAME NIGHT 
TUESDAY, OCTOBER 16 

ADULT EDUCATION BREAKFAST  
SUNDAY, OCTOBER 21 & 28 

CONGREGATIONAL MEETING 
TUESDAY, OCTOBER 23 

WOMEN’S DISCUSSION GROUP 
WEDNESDAY, OCTOBER 24 

SISTERHOOD WINE  
AND PAINT NIGHT 

THURSDAY, OCTOBER 25 

NEXT MONTH: 
BOWLING 

THURSDAY, NOVEMBER 1 

AN EVENING CABARET 
FEATURING RENEE KATZ  

SATURDAY, NOVEMBER 3 

SISTERHOOD BOOK CLUB 
SUNDAY, NOVEMBER 4  

PA PIZZERIA UNO FUNDRAISER 
MONDAY, NOVEMBER 5  

RUMMAGE SALE 
TUESDAY, NOVEMBER 6 

3RD ANNUAL CHICKEN SOUP 
COOK-OFF 

SATURDAY, NOVEMBER 10 

MEN’S CLUB VET’S DAY 
BREAKFAST 

SUNDAY, NOVEMBER 11 

GAME NIGHT 
WEDNESDAY, NOVEMBER 14 

BLOOD DRIVE 
PANCAKE BREAKFAST/BOOK FAIR 

SUNDAY, NOVEMBER 18 

TURKEY TROT AT LITTLE BAY 
PARK 

FRIDAY, NOVEMBER 23 

 

From the 
Rabbi’s 
desk 

 

person is formed by God, every 
day a person is born; every day a 
person lives, every day a person 
dies; every day a person’s soul is 
taken from them (during sleep) 
and deposited with the soul’s 
True Owner; every day a person 
is fed out of the fruit of their 
deeds, just as the infant is fed out 
of their mother’s breast.” 

One of the ways I experience 
renewal is by learning new 
things. There are many 
possibilities for learning here at 
Temple Beth Sholom. I 
encourage you to join us for 
another year of Chai Mitzvah 
learning. This year we will be 
exploring mussar, a Jewish path 
of character development and 
spiritual growth leading to 
awareness, wisdom, and 
transformation. The first class 
begins on Wednesday, October 3 
at 8 pm and meet once a month. 
No Hebrew or prior Jewish 
education is necessary, just an 
open mind. 

 
Shalom u’vrachah, 
 
Rabbi Sharon Ballan 
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Worship Schedule  
 
Monday, October 1st:                   Shemini Atzeret/Simchat Torah/ 
 Yizkor Service 10:00 a.m. 
 
Friday, October 5:      Shabbat Evening Service 8:00 p.m.
 Torah Portion: Bereshit 
 Candle Lighting: Lillian Tandatnick       
  Kiddush: Joseph Althaus          
 Host: Alice Newman in memory of  
 Ken Newman and Debra Newman     
                                                       
Saturday, October 6:  Torah Study & 
              Shabbat Morning Service 10:00 a.m.  
 
  
Friday, October 12:                  Junior Congregation 7:30 p.m. 
  Shabbat Evening Service 8:00 p.m.
 Torah Portion: Noach 
 Candle Lighting: Brenda Bernhard        
 Kiddush: Lloyd Bernhard           
                                                                                   Host: Sisterhood  
                                                     
Saturday, October 13: Torah Study & 
              Shabbat Morning Service 10:00 a.m.  
       
  
Friday, October 19:     Simchat Shabbat/ 
  Shabbat Family Service 7:30 p.m. 
  Torah Portion: Lech-Lecha 

Candle Lighting: Karri Kauffman         
 Kiddush: Joel Kauffman         
 Host: Sisterhood  
  
Saturday, October 20:  Torah Study & 
                                                  Shabbat Morning Service 10:00 a.m. 
 
Friday, October 26:                  Shabbat Evening Service 8:00 p.m.
 Torah Portion: Vayera 
 Candle Lighting: Robin Myers     
 Kiddush: Ron Myers        
                                                                                  Host: Sisterhood 
                                                     
Saturday, October 27: Torah Study & 
              Shabbat Morning Service 10:00 a.m.  

    
 
 
 
 
  
  
    
 
  
 
         

 
 

 

 

 

September Board of Trustees Meeting 
The Board of Trustees met on Thursday, September 6th, 

2018. President Fay Halpern Schildkraut opened the 
meeting with update on A/C repairs to be ready for next 
summer and announcement that Ballroom Dancing will 
restart on Wed, September 26th, from 7:00–8:00 p.m. Gail 
Olenick, Financial Secretary, reported that we have 119 
member units; $23,000 still owed. A letter was sent to 
families with children in Religious/Sunday School that 
School Dues are due by registration on September 16th, 
2018.  

The August financial report was approved by the Board 
as presented by Treasurer Charlene Metz. Cantor Jerry 
Korobow reported the recent Selichot Service went well but 
with a low turnout; he recommends trying to find other 
congregations to team up with, as this is a common issue 
among temples at Selichot. Shirathon will be held Sunday, 
October 28th at the Flushing-Fresh Meadows Jewish Center. 
After discussion regarding the number of special events in 
late October/early November, it was decided to postpone 
the Jazz Shabbat on November 2nd to a later date. He and 
Karen Feit have coordinated dates for events with the 
religious school.  

Rabbi Ballan reported she and the Cantor are looking 
forward to inspiring High Holy Day Services. Sukkot falls on 
Sunday evening, September 23rd —join us for Pizza in the 
Sukkah.  She is planning on going to Main Street on that 
Sunday afternoon to buy Lulavs and if anyone wants to join 
her, let her know.  

The following Sunday, September 30th is Simchat Torah. 
Watch for e-mails for the upcoming Chai Mitzvah program. 
Pulpit & Ritual Committee Chair Geri Weiss thanked Rabbi 
for the Selichot service-about 30 attended. She requested to 
all committees when planning an event with food – please 
arrange for the food to be either dairy or meat, not a 
combination of both.  
The Board approved 4 new family units: Debra Leffe, Laura 
Goldsmith, Sharon Miller, and Salena and Jason Ehrlich and 
son Damon. Parent’s Association, Men’s Club, and Sisterhood 
all reported on upcoming events. Jim Kettig, House 
Committee Chair, reported on updates concerning the air 
conditioning and replacement to the front entry mats.    

Eric Bernstein, Adult Education Chair, reported Game 
Night (for adults) will be returning on the 2nd Wednesday of 
the month with the exception of October, (Tuesday, October 
16th).  He has scheduled a two part lecture by Paul 
Rabinowitz (Founder and Executive Director of Arts by the 
People) on Sunday, October 21st at 10:00 a.m. - Jews of 
Catalonia, Spain and on Sunday, October 28th at 10:00 a.m. - 
Origins of Jewish Cuisine.  

Barry Packer, Ways & Means Committee Chair reported 
on plans concerning the Chicken Soup Cook-Off to be held on 
November 10th, from 6:30–9:00 p.m. The Vendor Showcase, 
scheduled for Wednesday, Oct. 24th from 4:00–9:00 p.m., has 
8 vendors expressing interest. A Cabaret Night will be held 
on Saturday, November 3rd, from 7:00–9:00 p.m. to include 
snacks and drinks, followed by Renee Katz’s show. VP Joy 
Bobrow, Bazaar Committee Co-Chair, reported on plans 
concerning Bazaar.  

 
Respectfully submitted, 
Gail Tishcoff 
Recording Secretary   
 

 Shabbat  
   Shalom! 

A big thank you to all who have donated to our 
Building Repair Fund as of September 18th, 2018!! 

 
Dorothy Rosenberg and family in memory of her 

husband, Michael Rosenberg. 
 

Anne Colucci & Family   
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Judaic Book Fair 
Sunday– Nov. 24, 2013 

                                9:00 am to 12:30 pm 
 

Support the Religious School 
                   at their annual f! 

 
 
  

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

TBS Fund Acknowledgments as of December 15, 2013 
TBS Fund Acknowledgments as of September 18, 2018 

 
PULPIT FLOWER FUND  ...................................................................................................... …TBS Office 718-463-4143 
Levin-Zimmermann family in loving memory of Rabbi Herschel Levin & Dr. Frank Zimmermann. 
Fran Goldman & Family in memory of Elliot Goldman.  
The Weiss and Chenkin families in loving memory of Bella Weiss. 
Best wishes to the Abrams/Weston family on a happy birthday and anniversary, and a sweet new year, from the Dobkin 
family. 
MOLLIE MEYER TRIBUTE & MEMORIAL FUND .................................................. Diane Shtulman 718-224-3875 
Betty Zimmermann in memory of Ray Waldman.  
Betty Zimmermann in memory of Bennett Gordon, father of Ronna Gordon.  
CULINARY FUND .......................................................................................................................... Iris Bass 718-224-3009 
JOSHUA SACKS - OPPENHEIM EDUCATION FUND..................................................... TBS Office 718-463-4143 
LT. MARVIN S. ACKERMAN MEMORIAL LIBRARY FUND ........................................ TBS Office 718-463-4143 
JEWISH START .......................................................................................................................... TBS Office 718-463-4143 
GENERAL FUND .......................................................................................................................  TBS Office 718-463-4143 
TORAH FUND. ........................................................................................................................... TBS Office 718-463-4143 
RABBI’S DISCRETIONARY FUND ...................................................................... Rabbi Sharon Ballan 718-463-4143 
Deirdre Weliky in gratitude for the TBS community that works so hard to keep TBS vibrant. 
MEN’S CLUB TEMPLE BEAUTIFICATION FUND ...................................................... Eric Bernstein 917-902-4894 
MUSIC FUND .............................................................................................................. .....Cantor Korobow 718-463-4143 
Phyllis, Mark and Kathy Flug in memory of Bennett Gordon, father of Ronna & Frank Galchus. 

 
**When donating to Pulpit Flower Fund, please specify which Shabbat service that you wish it to be read on** 

Thank you for contributing to TBS Funds! 

Celebrate Simchat Shabbat Friday, October 19th, 2018 
 
 

 

  

 
 
 
 

Robert Abrams 
Iris Bass 

Matthew Dulberg 
Madison Fertig 
Emily Fishman 
Isadore Katz 

Karri Kaufman 
Emily Larkin 

Addison Lemmon 
Jennifer Schecter 

 

  

 

Maxine Simon 
Benjamin Slomovicz 
Hannah Slomovicz 
Caryl Stern-LaRosa 

Michael Susman 
Herta Tishcoff 

Anthony Wansor 
Grace Wansor 
Max Wolinetz 

 

 
October Anniversaries 

  
Paul & Mindy Anichich 
Eric & Erica Bernstein 

Jeff & Karla Bonne 
Frank & Ronna Galchus 

Cantor Jerry & Zo-An Korobow 
 
 

October Birthdays 
 

 



                                                               
 
 Sisterhood of Temple Beth Sholom Sistergrams:   

November/December 2018 
If you wish to send a greeting to anyone on this list, please check the name(s) and return this list 
with your check ($.50 per name - made out to SISTERHOOD, Temple Beth Sholom) by October 
15th, 2018. Lori Lustig and Robin Myers will be handling the Sistergrams so please write 
“Sistergrams” on the envelope so that they will be delivered properly. 

 

   
Full Name:  _________________________________________  
 Phone #  ____________________________________________  

 

 
 

November Birthdays 
Alice Newman        11/2___ 
Robert Schiffman              11/6___ 
Ilyne Rabinowitz              11/8___ 
Jay Haimer                      11/10___ 
Lori Wansor                    11/11___  
Bonnie Wilichinsky        11/15___ 
Ellen Coleman                11/17___ 
Joy A. Bobrow      11/21___ 
Michael Rosenberg      11/25___ 
Bret Fertig                   11/28___ 
 
 
 
 

 
November Anniversaries 

Joy A. Bobrow & Louis Fevola 
 11/1___ 
Lloyd & Brenda Bernhard             
           11/5___ 
Steve & Carrie Levinsky                 
           11/8___ 
Stanley & Robbie Schecter             
         11/13___ 
Michael Susman & Sharon  
Yontef                                 11/20___ 
 
Rabbi Sharon Ballan & Walter 
Costanza                            11/23___ 

 
December Anniversaries 

David Chenkin & Geri Weiss 
                                             12/9___ 
  
 
 

December Birthdays 
Penny Schnitzer         12/1___ 
Suzanne Fertig            12/7___ 
Kathleen Flug                   12/7___ 
Donald LaRosa              12/7___ 
Eric Bernstein                  12/9___ 
Meyer Marks                   12/9___ 
Miriam Scharf                  12/9___ 
Stacy Kroun Fertig          12/10___ 
Joel Kaufman                   12/13___ 
Bari Gold                          12/15___ 
Beth Dulberg                   12/25___ 
Daniel Harkavy               12/25___ 
Fay Schildkraut               12/26___ 
Jeff Sovern                        12/26___ 
Mindy Anichich              12/27___ 
Frank Galchus                 12/30___ 
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From The President 
 
We have just had a very spiritual and joyous High 

Holiday season.  
My thanks to our Rabbi, Cantor, Karen, Geri, our 

office and custodial staff. Your hard work and 
preparation were evident. 

Thanks also to all who participated and those who 
attended services. For those of you who were unable 
to attend please know that you were in our thoughts 
and we missed you. 

   It was so good to see all of you, some of you I see 
on a regular basis, others I had not seen in a while 
and some I met for the first time. 

  All of our services were well attended but the 
Yizkor service took the prize, our synagogue was full. 
As I looked at the congregation and shared in our 
children’s services, I became more convinced than 
ever that TBS has a cherished and well needed place 
in our community. 

We must work to keep TBS alive and vibrant for 
the next generation the way the previous generation 
did for ours. Let us all make a commitment to take an 
active role in our Temple. Let us stand together and 
make this New Year the best one ever at TBS. 

  
 A happy, healthy and safe New Year to you and all 

of your loved ones. 
   
Your President, 
Fay Schildkraut  
 
 
 
 
 

  
 

 
 
 
   
I hope that you all have a very happy and healthy 

New Year.  
We are gearing up for our membership event which 

will be a paid-up Wine and Paint night held on Thursday 
October 25th, 2018. We will be painting a choice of items 
and enjoying dessert. Bring your friends and your 
favorite wine to enjoy. It should be a great event. If you 
have not already joined Sisterhood, you can still send in 
your $36 dues to Geri Weiss. Please send in the flyer and 
RSVP to Iris Bass as soon as possible. Please indicate on 
the flyer which item you would like to paint. 

We will be holding our book club on Sunday, 
November 4th at 10:30 a.m. We will be reading “Bridal 
Chair” by Gloria Goldreich. Please join us at this event 
and stay after to help us set up for rummage 
immediately following our book club.  

Our Rummage sale is coming! Please donate your 
gently used clothing to Temple so that we can use it for 
the Rummage Sale. Please help Temple by volunteering 
at this event. Rummage set up will be Sunday, 
November 4th. The Rummage Sale will take place on 
Tuesday, November 6th from 9:30 a.m. to 4:00 p.m. 
Please note that we will only be holding the Rummage 
sale on one day. Please call the Temple office if you can 
volunteer.  

Please remember that Bazaar is coming!!! We need 
your help to make it a success. Look for details!!! 

 
L’Shana Tova! 
 
Barbara Gandelman    
Sisterhood President 
 
 
 
 

 

Sisterhood Corner 
 

 

**Chai Mitzvah Class Forming** 
 
Wednesday, October 3rd at 7:30 pm! 
Once again, Rabbi Ballan is offering 

the wonderful Chai Mitzvah 
program of guided and self-directed 

learning. If you are interested, 
please email Rabbi Ballan at:  

rabbi@templebethsholom.org 
 

  Sukkot “Pizza in the Hut” 
Sunday, September 23rd, 2018 

 

 

 

 



We will be painting the beautiful daisies, but you have a choice of three (3) different surfaces.  

When you RSVP, please check the box so we know which surface you will be painting! 

 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------ 

   Charger         Ceramic Tile   Wood Trivet 
 

Please RSVP by Thursday, October 18, 2018 with your choice 
to Iris Bass by email to tennisluv5@aol.com or at 718-215-9218 

Checks payable to Sisterhood at Temple Beth Sholom and 
mail to TBS Office 171-39 Northern Boulevard, Flushing, NY 11358 

If you have not paid your Sisterhood Dues please do so as this is a Sisterhood Paid UP Event 

Sisterhood dues are $36.00 and non-temple members sisterhood dues are $72.00 
____ I will gladly attend this Paid-Up event and am enclosing my payment of $20.00 

____ I will gladly attend this Paid-Up event and am enclosing my payment of $56.00 (dues +event) 

____ I will gladly attend this paid-up event and am enclosing my payment of $92.00 (non-temple 
member but sisterhood member) 

____ I will gladly attend this Paid-Up event and am enclosing my payment of $35.00 (non-sisterhood member) 

____ Sadly, will not be able to attend this event, but here are my sisterhood dues of $36.00 

http://www.purplepetals.net/
mailto:tennisluv5@aol.com
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Bazaar Corner 2018 
 
Our monthly reminder that Bazaar will be here before 

you know it! Please remember that Bazaar is a major 
fundraiser for Temple. It takes lots of hard work to put 
Bazaar together, but is also a great deal of fun to be a part of 
it! We need EVERYONE’S help in order to make it a success.  

• Mark your calendars for Bazaar 2018 - the first 
weekend of December: Saturday, December 1st , 
Sunday, December 2nd, and Monday December 3rd .  

• Book sorting is continuing! Look for emails 
announcing them. If you are available, please contact 
Jeff Cohen at mrjeff2000@aol.com.  

• We can use donations of health and beauty, toys, the 
country store, "as is", jewelry, and one of a kind! 

• Please remember to ask your local merchants for 
donations when you patronize their stores – maybe 
they will even donate “reduced for clearance” items!! 
Shops and restaurants that you patronize might be 
willing to give you donations of gift certificates and 
any leftover merchandise.  

• Don’t forget to check your closets and garages. We 
can sell anything!!!!  

• We need a sous chef to assist Chef Adam, as our 
indubitable Fran Goldman will be unable to be sous 
chef this year.  

• Don’t forget to bake, bake, bake!!!! If possible, 
please individually wrap your baked goods. 

• We have chairpersons for most of our booths but we 
still need volunteers to chair some booths.  

• We need help in displaying, setting up, and pricing 
the merchandise and of course, we also need 
volunteers to work in the booths when Bazaar is 
open. Please call the Temple Office to let us know 
when you will volunteer!!  

At the October Congregation meeting, you will receive 
the famous Bazaar packets of information including: 
1. Letters of introduction to present to your local merchants 
when you ask for merchandise or gift certificates or... 
2. Reservation forms for Pancake Breakfast, the official kick-
off for Bazaar, on November 18th!  
3. Raffle books!  
4. A request for your financial assistance in the form of 
"Angel Money" so that we can minimize the costs to Temple 
for any merchandise/food etc. that we have to purchase.  

Please don’t forget to attend the Congregation meeting 
on Tuesday October 23rd at 8:00 pm so you can pick up your 
envelopes and learn what has been going on at Temple. 
Please help us make Bazaar 2018 the best one yet!  

Thank you! 
 
Barbara Gandelman (adbarb1@aol.com)  
and Joy A. Bobrow (maxjolo@msn.com)  
Bazaar Co-Coordinators 

 
  

 

Parents’ Association 
 
We hope that our temple family had a joyful and 

meaningful New Year.  We thank everyone who 
attended both of the Children Services for Rosh 
Hashanah and Yom Kippur.  It was great seeing 
everyone and the Academy Plus class did an amazing 
job running the service.  Thank you also to everyone 
who attended our Sukkot and Simchat Torah events.  
There was a lot of food and a great time was had by 
everyone. A special thank you goes out to Barry 
Packer for ordering the pizza for our Sukkot event. 

Our first Junior Congregation Shabbat Service will 
be help on Friday, October 12th at 7:30 p.m.  Come join 
us for Shabbat Services led by Karen Feit and our 
children.  Stay after for a fun Oneg and game night. 
Come join us on Friday, October 19th at 7:30 p.m. for 
Family Shabbat.  

Parents Association will be having a fundraiser at 
Pizzeria Uno on Bell Boulevard in Bayside, New York 
on Monday, November 5th. There is no school for the 
children the next day (Election Day) so enjoy a night 
out with the family.  Please see the flyer for more 
details. 

 
Enjoy the fall season. 
 
Erica Bernstein & Elana White 
PA Co-Presidents 
 
 
  

 

 
 
 

If you have moved, please let the Temple Office know.  
And also call to make certain the Temple Office has 

birthday and anniversary dates on file if you want to be 
acknowledged in our Sistergrams. 

 

 

It’s time!! Look in your closets!! We 
need goodies to put in our baskets to 
sell at the Beauty booth at Bazaar!! 

 
 

 

  

mailto:adbarb1@aol.com


TBS Parents’ Association 
Pizzeria Uno fundraiser 
Monday, November 5, 2018 

 
All day event 

 
39-02 Bell Blvd 

Bayside, New York 11361 
 

Come help support tBS parents’ association 
2018-2019 school year by having a meal 

 
eat in or take out 

 
show the server the voucher to earn 

parents’ association up to 20% of the bill 
 
 
 

*there is no public school the next day for election day 
 
 
 

If you have any questions or want to know any more please 
contact Erica Bernstein at 917-902-4890 or Elana White 914-879-7346 

at parentsassociation@templebethsholom.org  

mailto:parentsassociation@templebethsholom.org




Temple Beth Sholom of Flushing, 171-39 Northern Boulevard, Flushing, NY 11358 • 718-463-4143 

Temple Beth Sholom’s 
 Richheimer/Levin Adult Education Fund 

is pleased to present 
a 2-part series hosted by Paul Rabinowitz: 

 
Sunday October 21st - Part I: "Jews of Catalonia, Spain" 

Learn about the unique 700-year history, architecture, and culture 
of the Jews in this area and the initiatives by the Spanish 
government and local municipalities to work together to shed light 
on the past. 

 

Sunday, October 28th - Part II: “Jewish Foods; from Schmaltz 
to Shwarma” 

Learn about the origins of Jewish Cuisine, and how modern Israeli 
chefs are winning top international honors and creating some of 
the most unique restaurants and cuisine today. 

 

Dates: Sunday, October 21st and Sunday, October 28th  
Time: 10:00 a.m. - 11:45 p.m. 

Where: Frank S. Greene Room 
Breakfast will be served* 

Paul Rabinowitz was an Israeli Tour Guide with the Ministry of Tourism. Currently he is 
a writer, lecturer and a world traveler, and the Executive Director of Arts By The People 
a non-profit organization whose mission is to establish, operate, promote, and conduct 
educational programs, opportunities, classes, and sessions in the creative arts for the 
public, especially senior citizens and youth. 

 
 *$3.00 Donation is appreciated 
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Adult Education 
 
I hope that everyone had a healthy and festive Rosh 

Hashanah and a meaningful Yom Kippur. 
Game night is going well and I welcome members 

and their friends and families to attend.  Our October 
game night will be on Tuesday, October 16th at 7:30 p.m.  
The cost is $5.00 and food and drinks will be provided.  It 
is an affordable and fun way to spend an evening out 
with temple members. 

On Sunday, October 21st and Sunday, October 28th at 
9:30 a.m., Adult Education will be bringing back Paul 
Rabinowitz for a breakfast and double lecture on the 
topic of “Jews in Spain” and “Jewish Foods”.  If you had 
not had the opportunity to attend one of Paul’s lectures 
at our temple, they are very insightful and not to be 
missed.  

After your big Thanksgiving Meal, you can burn off the 
carbs with other Temple Members on Friday, November 
23rd at our second annual “Turkey Trot”.  We will meet at 
Little Bay Park (under the bridge) at 10:00 a.m.  Please e-
mail me if you are interested in walking at 
ericdbernstein@gmail.com.  After improving your health, 
you can have the opportunity to help temple at Bazaar 
setup taking place that Friday, Saturday, and Sunday.  
Every bit of help makes a difference. 

May you have a healthy and productive month ahead. 
 
Eric Bernstein 
Adult Education Chair 
 

Men’s Club 
 

We will be hosting its annual Men's Club service on 
Friday, November 9th at 8:00 p.m.  

Two days later, join us for a Veteran's Day breakfast 
on Sunday, November 11th, featuring a screening of the 
movie "G.I. Jews". The documentary tells the true story of 
Jewish Americans in World War II tells the story of the 
550,000 Jewish American men and women who fought in 
World War II. In their own words, veterans both famous 
(director Mel Brooks, former Secretary of State Henry 
Kissinger) and unknown share their war experiences: 
how they fought for their nation and people, struggled 
with anti-Semitism within their ranks, and emerged 
transformed.  

Men's Club hosts monthly bowling sessions at Jib 
Lanes in Flushing, the first Thursday of every month at 
8:00 p.m. For $15, you get two games of bowling, free 
shoe rental, and the opportunity to interact with 
members of the congregation – bowling is not restricted 
to men's club membership. The next two bowling 
sessions are Thursday, October 3rd and Thursday, 
November 1st. 

Men's Club has now collected and sorted more than 
13,900 books for this year’s Bazaar and Book Sale! If you 
know a family involved with an estate sale who wants to 
have the rest of their books picked up, or if they can even 
drop them off, please contact the office and they will 
contact Men's Club. Please remember to tell them that 
they can write off the books as a tax deduction! 

 
Jeff Cohen 
Men's Club President 

 

How Can I Contribute to TBS without Spending?  
1. If every TBS member and their family and friends open a 
new, non-interest bearing checking account at TD Bank, you 
can get $25 AND Temple Beth Sholom will receive $50 for 
every new checking account opened (that remains open for at 
least one year). TBS will also receive a small percentage of 
participants’ annual average balances. If you are already a TD 
Bank customer, Temple will receive $10 for every existing 
checking account. Visit any one of TD Bank’s locations and ask 
to have your balance included as part of Temple Beth Sholom's 
Affinity Membership Program, or call the Whitestone branch 
at (718) 357-4310 for more information. Our code in the 
program is AF637.  
2. When you make a purchase through Amazon, make sure you 
use Amazon Smile by signing up for Amazon Smile (you don’t 
lose your Prime benefits!) and select Temple Beth Sholom. 
You can also type in the following URL link which will bring you 
to the right place so a portion of your purchase supports our 
Temple: https://smile.amazon.com/ch/11-1802826.  
3. Lastly, if you are considering purchasing Judaica items, 
consider buying from the Judaica Webstore: 
http://templebethsholom.org/judaica/ as Temple Beth Sholom 
will receive a percentage of the purchase!  
Thank you for your continued support of Temple Beth Sholom! 

 

Dear Members, 
Thank you to those who have already paid your 
dues or have entered into payment agreements! 
Please continue to pay as you have agreed!  
Should you have any questions or concerns, 
please feel free to contact Gail Olenick, Financial 
Secretary at the temple office or by email, 
at sdgd4@aol.com. Many thanks! 
-Temple Beth Sholom Financial Committee 
 

 

 

mailto:ericdbernstein@gmail.com
mailto:sdgd4@aol.com


Temple Beth Sholom of Flushing • 171-39 Northern Blvd, Flushing, NY 11358 • (718)463-4143 

Temple Beth Sholom  
Game Nights for the  

2018-2019 Temple Year 

 
Wednesday, September 12th Wednesday, February 13th 

Tuesday, October 16th Wednesday, March 13th 

Wednesday, November 14th  Wednesday, April 10th 

Wednesday, December 12th  Wednesday, May 8th 

Wednesday, January 9th Wednesday, June 19th 

7:30 p.m. – 9:00 p.m. 
Frank S. Greene Room 

• Games are provided (Scrabble, Cards, Chess) or bring your own 
• Bring your friends 
• Meet new people 
• $5.00 per person 
• Refreshments will be served 

Please RSVP to Eric Bernstein @ EricDBernstein@gmail.com 

mailto:EricDBernstein@gmail.com


 
 
  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

$15.00 for 2 games, shoes, competition, and fun. 
 

Whether you’re an amateur 
Jib Lanes or an experienced bowler,  

67-19 Parsons Boulevard come support Temple Beth 
Flushing, NY 11365 Sholom and improve your  718-591-0600 health.   

2018 Schedule  

January 4  May 3 September 13 
February 1  June 7 October 4 
March 1  July 5 November 1 
April 12 August 2 December 6 

 
If you have any questions, please e-mail 

mensclub@templebethsholom.org 

Bowling Schedule 2018 
 

TBS Men’s Club presents 
 



TBS SISTERHOOD PRESENTS: 
BOOK CLUB – November 4, 2018 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

"Filled with fascinating details about the art world and colorful real-life characters, this novel may appeal to historical 
fiction fans who enjoyed Natasha Solomons' The House at Tyneford and Tatiana de Rosnay's Sarah's Key."―Library 
Journal 

An exquisite, haunting exploration of the complex mind of Marc Chagall through the eyes of his daughter ― 
great for fans of Mrs. Poe and The Paris Wife. 

Beautiful Ida Chagall, the only daughter of Marc Chagall, is blossoming in the Paris art world beyond her father's 
controlling gaze. But her newfound independence is short-lived. In Nazi-occupied Paris, Chagall's status as a Jewish 
artist has made them all targets, yet his devotion to his art blinds him to their danger. 

When Ida falls in love and Chagall angrily paints an empty wedding chair (The Bridal Chair) in response, she faces an 
impossible choice: Does she fight to forge her own path outside her father's shadow, or abandon her ambitions to save 
Chagall from his enemies and himself? 
Brimming with historic personalities from Europe, America and Israel, The Bridal Chair is a stunning portrait of love, 
fortitude, and the sharp divide between art and real life. 

"Only Gloria Goldreich could write a novel so grounded in historical truths yet so exuberantly imaginative. The Bridal 
Chair is Goldreich at her best, with a mesmerizing plot, elegant images, and a remarkable heroine who...will remain 
with you long after the last page."―Francine Klagsburn, Jewish Week columnist and acclaimed author of Voices of 
Wisdom. 

                  
               
      

 

Please read the book and come to our book club meeting with your opinions If you are using Amazon, don’t forget 

to order through  to make donations to Temple Beth Sholom!!! and comments. 

    

  
    

  
 

“The Bridal Chair” 

By Gloria Goldreich 

Date:  
Sunday November 4, 2018 

Time: 10:30 a.m. 
 

Breakfast will be served 

Please stick around after and help us 
set up for TBS’s  

Bi-Yearly Rummage Sale!!! 

 

Books are located at the Fresh 
Meadows Library  

**Please bring a can of decaf coffee** 
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 Cantor’s Corner  
 

 At the time you’re reading this, we’ve made it through 
another High Holiday season-no mean feat. The services are 
long, the mood serious, and the thoughts and ideas are 
complex. Did I mention that the services are long? 

After many years of helping to lead High Holiday services 
as a cantor, I believe I’ve finally figured out the real answer 
to successfully navigating this massive musical challenge. It 
has nothing to do one’s voice or throat, and nothing to do 
with one’s choice of music. It has everything to do with a 
good, comfortable pair of shoes! 

I, perhaps like some of you, have flat feet. Along with 
that, I’ve got some problems with my lower back. Taken 
together, these issues make standing for hours on end quite 
a challenge.  

Thinking about that just before Rosh Hashanah sent me 
to the computer to look for footwear that felt like sneakers, 
but looked like dress shoes. Lo and behold, I found some. My 
wife Zo and I ran out to the store, made the purchase, and I 
was all set.  

Well, the shoes performed well, and even drew a few 
compliments. That was nice. Even nicer was the fact that my 
feet felt pretty good throughout both Rosh Hashanah and 
Yom Kippur. Not perfect, but better. What can I tell you-it’s 
the little things that can make a big difference. 

Anyway, I hope that each and every one of you had a 
meaningful and worthwhile holiday season. Now, we return 
you to our regular programming. And that means that we 
need to see you as often as possible at Temple Beth Sholom. 
We need you for services on Friday nights and special 
services. We need you to participate in Sisterhood or Men’s 
Club. We need you to volunteer. WE NEED YOU!  

Once you begin to get involved, you’ll realize that the 
congregation at Temple Beth Sholom is your extended 
family. You’ll start to feel more and more comfortable, to 
sink in. Sort of like wearing your old, comfortable pair of 
shoes (those shoes I bought seem to have really made an 
impression). I’m looking forward to singing with you all as 
often as possible. Stay well! 

     
With affection, 
Cantor Jerry Korobow 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Religious School News 
 

In between holidays, it is great to be back at Hebrew 
School.  We may be small, but we are mighty!  The spirit 
of friendship and camaraderie was evident as students 
and teachers greeted each other after the summer 
break! I, as always, marveled at how much all of our 
students have grown and matured over the summer 
months. 

I was especially proud at High Holiday children’s 
services to see so many of our Academy students on the 
bima conducting services.  Our younger students were 
well represented sitting with their families and their 
friends in the pews.  

We welcomed Sukkot by making beautiful (and 
waterproof) decorations for our Sukkah.  The light but 
persistent rain did not prevent us from joining in prayer 
at our outdoor Sukkot service followed by pizza and 
dessert in the hut and a chance to make a lulav (and 
etrog) shake! 

We are enjoying our days of celebration, but will 
also be pleased to settle down for some solid weeks of 
learning together. This month, both Jewish Start and 
Junior Congregation will be added to our schedules. 

We have already begun singing with Cantor 
Korobow. A schedule will be emailed shortly. We will 
add regular library visits to the schedule as well. 

It’s not too late to join us for a year of Jewish 
learning. If you have friends who are looking for a 
program, invite them to come and visit. 

 
Looking forward to a great year. 
 
B’shalom,  
Karen Feit 
Principal of the Religious School 
 

To sponsor an issue of the Voice,  
please contact Glory Einbinder at  

(718)229-4035. 
 

 Zichrono Livracha  
The Temple notes with sadness 

the passing of: 
 

Bennett Gordon, father of Ronna 
Gordon-Galchus. 

 
 

 

 

Pulpit and Ritual Committee 
 

Todah Rabah! Many thanks to the Rabbi and Cantor 
for leading the congregation in beautiful, meaningful, and 
engaging High Holiday services. We also appreciate the 
participation of all of our members who helped to make 
the services that much more special! 

Please also remember that Rabbi and Cantor do an 
amazing service every Shabbat Friday evening! See you 
there! 
 



 
 

 

Come and Learn to Dance! 
Latin and Ballroom Dancing for Beginners! 

Walk-Ins Welcome! 
 

Taught by our own professional dance instructor, Lenny Seasonwein 
Have fun (and exercise without knowing it!) 

 
Beginner Classes** start Wednesday September 26, at 7pm 

~Classes continue October 3, October 10, and October 17~ 
~All 4 sessions only $25 per person~ (Later date registrants accepted) 
**All Wednesday Class proceeds will be donated to Temple Beth Sholom 

 

Intermediate Classes start Thursday September 27, at 7pm 
In Cha-Cha & Tango, and will run for 10 weeks, at $15 per class  

                   
                                          (Registration is at 6:45pm) 

 
WHERE:  Temple Beth Sholom 

                  171-39 Northern Blvd. 
(Free parking in the Temple parking lot) 

 
Come alone…or bring a friend or two! All are invited! 

 
For more info call: Fay (917) 509-1664 or Lenny (718) 767-4458 

 
 



Temple Beth Sholom of Flushing, 171-39 Northern Boulevard, Flushing, NY 11358 • 718-463-4143 
 

Temple Beth Sholom 
Proudly Presents 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
Come help yourself and support other temple members to 

burn off the Thanksgiving carbs 

 

Friday, November 23rd 

10:00 AM — 11:00 AM 

Little Bay Park (Underneath the Throgs Neck Bridge) 

 

 

Th  TBS 
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Scoop’s Schmooze 
  
Long before I knew there was a company that was 

represented by a smiling stick figure named Jake, created in 
Boston by the Jacobs brothers, and shortly after that 
business was founded, while I was on vacation in Aruba, a 
person by the name of Rafi Maduro would say to me at least 
once a day three prophetic words that are also the name of 
that company--- “Life Is Good.”  And while life is good, 
unfortunately, it can also be difficult and painful, frustrating, 
heartbreaking and unexplainable. 

And, as these high holy days are upon us, and in 
particular this Day of Atonement, where we pause to reflect 
on this past year of 5778, and all of the others that came 
before, and look forward to 5779, I took the opportunity to 
dwell on the past and gaze ahead as we were visiting my 
family in Boston just before the holidays. I went to the 
cemetery with my parents and visited my mother’s parents, 
my father’s parents and my aunt and uncle, all who are 
located in the same general area of Sharon Memorial Park, 
in a triangular formation with 27 steps in between each of 
the three couples’ plaques; which, ironically is one of these 
unique instances that seemingly happen to take place quite 
often in Judaism, as my sister and I were both born on the 
27th of the month. I sat and “talked” with these six people 
who were some of the greatest influences and role models in 
my life, and tried to get their sage words of advice and find 
out why life’s things happen as they do.  

Could they explain why in exactly a three-week span, 
our country lost icons Aretha Franklin, John McCain, Neil 
Simon, and Burt Reynolds. They were some of the greats of 
the great. 

Or could they tell me how Bill Becker, Joel Dubrow, 
David Fransman, and Murt Gruber were also lost in a four-
week time frame from the middle of August to the beginning 
of September. You may wonder who these four men are, as 
they are names that I am fairly sure are not known here, yet 
they touch me in a deep emotional sense. You see, all four of 
these men were the fathers of people who I grew up with; 
some of our friendships starting as young as kindergarten 
and first grade to junior high school, along with my college 
roommate who is still one of the best friends I have ever 
had.   

The thing is, I am truly blessed that at 56, while so many 
of my friends my age have lost parents, I not only have one 
father and mother, but I have two of each; who are all doing 
relatively well. After recovering from her medical issues last 
year, my mother-in-law Rose is back playing the piano and 
walking. My 93 year-old father-in-law, Isidore has grown 
giant butternut squash that are hanging from the trellis at 
their Fresh Meadows home; waiting to be harvested and 
donated to Temple for bazaar. My mother at 80 still teaches 
ballet and takes lessons twice a week, while my father, also 
at 80, became a paraprofessional in the local school system, 
because after more than 50 years as a pharmacist, he 
couldn’t stay retired.  So, you can see that God has indeed 
blessed me like nobody else. 

 
 
 
 

And, on top of all of that, is there anybody luckier than 
me who has so much gratitude for the so many awe-
inspiring members of my extended family who reside here 
at Temple Beth Sholom. Whether it is the warmth of the 
services, the excitement of the special events, the pride of 
our congregation’s longevity, or the compassionate 
camaraderie that exists day in and day out, what takes 
place here is beyond compare.    

However, in digressing, even as a writer, I found it 
quite difficult to find the words to console my friends. So, I 
asked my grandparents and aunt and uncle to help me 
find the words that would best comfort the four of them. 
And they did. 

I hope that they are surrounded and enveloped by 
their family and friends. I hope that they are warmed by 
the memories that they created with their fathers, and the 
rest of their family, and they will all last a lifetime. For 
even though none of them had their names in neon lights; 
they were all icons in the hearts and minds of my four 
friends. 

And, as we prepare to honor and memorialize those 
special people who have left us with our Yizkor service 
tomorrow, may we all be comforted by those treasured 
memories that will always be cherished and ingrained in 
our hearts and minds that nobody can take from us. 

Actually, one of those special memories came to my 
mind as I was reading Newsday last week when I saw the 
recent obituary of Mrs. Jean Baron. Mrs. Baron was the 
founder and owner of Long Island Business Institute; 
where I worked for her from 2003-2005, when she was 
about 70 years old. On most days, when I was getting 
ready to leave, it would make no difference if it was 3:00 
in the afternoon or 9:00 at night; if I saw her before I was 
leaving, she would look at me and say, “But, the night is 
still young and beautiful… and so am I…and so are you.”  

And, as I look out at everybody here; it doesn’t matter 
if it is the unbridled exuberance of the youth of Temple 
Beth Sholom, the worldly experience and knowledge of 
those who have paved the way for us and still live life to 
the fullest, or everybody in between, we ARE all young 
and we ARE all beautiful. 

So as I wish you an easy and meaningful fast and a 
wonderful 5779, please remember that no matter the 
challenges we overcome, the heartache or heartbreak we 
go through, and the disappointment or the 
discouragement we endure; whether we are related or 
not, we all are united as one family and… Life IS good. 
 

 Barry Packer 
 Third Vice President/Ways and Means Chairman 
 

 

 



Temple Beth Sholom presents our
3rd Annual

Chicken Soup
Cook-Off

Temple Beth Sholom
Saturday, November 10, 2018 • 6:30 PM - 9:00 PM

171-39 Northern Blvd., Flushing, NY 11358
(718) 463-4143 • RSVP at TBSchickensoup@gmail.com

We have firm commitments from these vendors – please patronize their businesses!

✔ Traditional
✔ International
Join our esteemed judges and
cast your votes! Awards will be
presented.
Admission (includes chicken soup 
tasting, bagels, and ice cream):
Adults $18
Children (5-13) $6
Children under 5 are free
Family maximum $50

JUDGES

SEN. TONY AVELLA

GREGG P. SULLIVAN

Bayside Live TV

AND MORE!

RIVERHEAD
RAFFLE PACKAGE

MONTAUK
RAFFLE PACKAGE

CAPE COD 
RAFFLE PACKAGE
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Week of October 5th  
 

Paul Baczkowski Great-Uncle of Joseph Althaus 
Louis Bohrer Father of Elaine S. Trachter 
Irene Dulberg Mother of Matthew Dulberg 
Fanny Goldschmitt Mother of Ruth Schorsch 
Debbie Newman Daughter of Alice Newman 
Ken Newman Husband of Alice Newman 
Josephine Rosenweig Mother of Bernice E. Berman 
Jack Tandatnick Husband of Lillian Tandatnick 
 

 
Week of October 12th 

 
Shirley Shufer Aunt of Karen Carroscio  
 
       

Week of October 19th 
    
Ben Bernhard Father of Lloyd Bernhard 
Kenneth L. Einsohn Brother-in-Law of Andrea Odintz 
Jennie Levinsky Paternal Grandmother of Steve Levinsky 
Rose Rosenberg Mother of Sam Rosenberg 
Judith Steele  Wife of Ned Steele 
 
 
 
 
 
*Past President 
 

 UPCOMING YAHRZEITS October 2018 

Volunteer to light the candles or  
do the Kiddush at Shabbat Services. 

Contact Geri Weiss at 
geriweiss1@gmail.com. 

 
Week of October 26th  

 
Minnie Berman Mother-in-Law of Bernice E. Berman 
Ruth Greenberg Mother of Robbie Schecter 
Nancy Pautz Step-Grandmother of Elaine Larkin 
Harry Trachter  Husband of Elaine S. Trachter 

 
 

Week of November 2nd  
 

David Berman Father-in-Law of Bernice E. Berman 
Dominic Cavallo Father of Barbara Gandelman 
Emanuel Dorfman Father of Ruth Dorfman 
Jack Haime Uncle of Karen Carroscio 
Lillian Nerenberg Aunt of Diane Shtulman 
Florence Rosenberg Grandmother of Eric Rosenberg 
Louis Sommers Great-Grandfather of Elaine Larkin 
Sadie Sommers Great-Grandmother of Elaine Larkin 
Hilda Weiss Wife of Irwin L. Weiss 
 Mother of Geri Weiss  
 

 



Temple Beth Sholom of Flushing Men’s Club

Veteran’s Day Breakfast

Join us for a complimentary breakfast and viewing of “GI Jews: Jewish Ameri-
cans in World War II,” which tells the story of the 550,000 Jewish Americans
service members. In their own words, vets both famous (Mel Brooks, Henry
Kissinger) and unknown share war experiences: how they fought for their

nation, struggled with anti-Semitism, and emerged transformed.
$3 donation suggested

Temple Beth Sholom of Flushing • 171-39 Northern Blvd., Flushing, NY 11358 (718) 463-4143

Join us for a screening of “GI Jews” on
Sunday, Nov. 11, 2018

9:30 – 11:30 AM



Renee Katz

“Her voice warm and soothing, like cocoa coming in from the cold, it’s that parallel 
that really resonates, and makes the words she sings  
so gosh darn powerful.”   -Matt Smith, Theater Pizzazz

“ There are two things I respect in this woman. One is her musical ability.  
The other is her spirit.”   -Sidney Myer, MAC Board of Directors, as told to Dennis Dugan, Newsday

“ It’s impossible not to be wanting to be sharing whatever venue she’s  
performing    in with her.”   -Myra Chanin, Theater Pizzazz

TEMPLE BETH SHOLOM
NOVEMBER 3, 2018  6:30 PM- 9:00 PM
171-39 Northern Boulevard, Flushing, NY 11358
$36 Includes admission | Hors d’oeuvres | Desserts | Soft drinks
Donation bar available
Reservations/Information call (718) 463-4143
for artist info: reneekatzmusic.com

Director: Peter Schlosser 
Musical Director: John M. Cook

Ms. Katz Photo: Maryann LoPinto

Temple Beth Sholom presents

“She can deliver a ballad as sweetly as a breeze  
caressing the leaves.”    -Clyde Haberman, New York Times



 

 

 

 
 
When:  Election Day, Tuesday, November 6th  
 Doors open at 9:30 am 
 Doors close at 4:00 pm 
  
Where: Temple Beth Sholom, 172nd Street and                                                  
                                                       Northern Boulevard, 
   Flushing 
 

 Quality Clothing for Men, Women & Children. 

We have linens too!! 
 

If you wish to donate, please drop off your clean, unstained,  
gently used clothing! 

The GIANT 2018 
ELECTION DAY 
Rummage Sale 

You Wait For Twice a Year!!! 
 

 



Temple Beth Sholom- Flushing 

Blood Drive 

                                 
Sunday, November 18, 2018 

9:30 to 3:30 pm 
 

Temple Beth Sholom- Flushing 
171-39 Northern Blvd, Queens, NY 11358 

 
Our community hospitals need your help.   

Please share this lifesaving gift   
Thank you for caring! 

 
Eligibility Criteria:  
• Bring ID with signature or Donor Card.  
• Minimum weight 110 lbs. 
• Age 16 – 75 (16 year olds must have parental permission. Age 76 and over need doctor’s 

note) 
• Eat well (low fat) & drink fluids 
• No tattoos for past 12 months 

For questions concerning medical eligibility call 1-800-688-0900 
 

 
For more information or to schedule an appointment, please call: 

 (917) 238-2408  
 

 



Mark Your Calendar!

TBS Pre-Bazaar

Please Note: The School Schedule for today is different!
Blood Drive – 9:30 am to 3:30 pm in the FSG Room 

Judaica Book Fair – 9:00 am to 1:00 pm in the front lobby
Buy some Chanukah presents/support the religious school!

Pancake Breakfast/Religious School 
School begins at 9:00 am. Children will join the Pancake Breakfast at 10:00 am

Doors open at 9:30 am • Breakfast served at 10:00 am
Reservations Requested • Entertainment starts at 10:30 am

_____Yes, we are coming to the Pancake Breakfast!

Enclosed is cash or check payable to TBS for:

___adults @ $10 each  • ___13 and under @ $5   • ___under 3 is free!

Family Name_______________________ Phone ___________________

Sunday,
Nov. 18,
2018
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Bagel Shoppe 
Catering for all Occasions 

Jeff 
215-03 73rd Avenue 
Bayside, NY 11360 

Phone 718 423-6692 

 
 

 

 

 

 NYS Licensed 
 ASHA Certified 

 
Gail M. Olenick M.S., CCC 

Speech Language Pathologist 
 
Hours By Appointment Only  
(917) 734-1086 

*Lunch & Dinner* 
 

La Baraka 
Restaurant Francais 

 
718) 428-1461                  255-09 Northern Blvd. 
                   Little Neck, N.Y. 11363 

 Bagels & Co 
         188-02 Union Turnpike 
         Jamaica Estates, N.Y. 11366 
Tel: 718-217-7755 
Fax 718-776-3190 
For Catering call Hilla 718-217-7755 
 

 

 

 
152-59 10th Ave. Whitestone, NY 11357 Tel: (718)746-4370 

www. cascarinos.com  
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Tishrei/Cheshvan 5779                                 October 2018 
Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday 

 1 
Shemini 
Atzaret/Simchat 
Torah/Yizkor 
Service 
10:00 a.m. 
 
*Office Closed* 

2 
Sisterhood 
Meeting 
7:30 p.m. 

3 
Hebrew School  
4:30 p.m. 
 
Dance By Lenny 
Fundraiser 
7:00 p.m. 

 
Chai Mitzvah 
Class 8:00 p.m. 

4 
Men’s Club 
Bowling 
8:00 p.m.  

5 
Shabbat Evening 
Service  
8:00 p.m. 

 

6 
Shabbat Morning 
Service & Torah 
Study 
10:00 a.m. 
  

7 
*No Religious 
School* 

8 
Membership 
7:00 p.m. 
 
Board Meeting  
8:00 p.m. 

9 10 
Hebrew School  
4:30 p.m. 
 
Dance By Lenny 
Fundraiser 
7:00 p.m. 

 

11 
  
 
 
 

12 
Jr. Congregation 
7:30 p.m. 

 
Shabbat Evening 
Service 
8:00 p.m. 
 
 

13 
Shabbat Morning 
Service & Torah 
Study 
10:00 a.m. 

14 
Religious School  
10: 00 a.m. 
Academy Plus 
10:00 a.m. 
P.A. 10 a.m. 
Men’s Club  
11:00 a.m. 
School Board  
11:30 a.m. 

15 
Pulpit & Ritual 
Committee 
7:15 p.m. 

16 
Game Night 
7:00 p.m. 

17 
Hebrew School  
4:30 p.m. 

 
Dance By Lenny 
Fundraiser 
7:00 p.m. 
 

18 
  

19 
Family 
Shabbat/Simchat 
Shabbat 
7:30 p.m. 

20 
Shabbat Morning 
Service & Torah 
Study 
10:00 a.m. 

21 
Adult Education 
Breakfast & 
Movie 
9:30 a.m. 
 
Religious School 
10:00 a.m. 
 

22 23 
Congregational 
Meeting 
8:00 p.m. 

24 
Hebrew School  
4:30 p.m. 

 
Women’s 
Discussion Group 
7:30 p.m. 

25 
Sisterhood Wine 
& Paint Night 
7:00 p.m. 

26 
Shabbat Evening 
Service 
8:00 p.m. 

27 
Shabbat Morning 
Service & Torah 
Study 
10:00 a.m. 

28 
Adult Education 
Breakfast & 
Movie 
9:30 a.m. 
 
Religious School 
10:00 a.m. 
 
 

29 
 

30 31 
*No Hebrew 
School* 
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Deadline for the November Bulletin is October 13! 
Articles should be e-mailed to: editor@templebethsholom.org 

Please indicate “TBS Voice” on the subject line! 
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A MONTHLY NEWSLETTER OF 

TEMPLE BETH SHOLOM OF FLUSHING 
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Sharon Ballan, Rabbi 
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Office Bookkeeper: Rita Bellock - rita@templebethsholom.org 
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Flushing, NY 11358 
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The October Simchat Shabbat  Service will be 
on Friday, October 19th, at 7:30 p.m. when we 
will be celebrating the birthdays and 
anniversaries for the month of October!! 

 
 

 

TBS Important Contact Information 

Rabbi Sharon Ballan:  
Cell: (516) 581-5698 
E-mail: rabbi@templebethsholom.org 

Cantor Jerry Korobow: 
Cell: (516) 359-5281 
E-mail: cantor@templebethsholom.org 

Religious School Office: (718) 358-2756 

Karen Feit (Religious School Principal):  
Email: karenbfeit@aol.com 
Cell: (631) 286-3657 

Temple Beth Sholom Office:  
(718) 463-4143 

Rita Bellock (Bookkeeping): 
E-mail: rita@templebethsholom.org 

Michelle Papouchado (Administrative Assistant): 
E-mail: michelle@templebethsholom.org 
 

 

 

 

  

 

 

Don’t forget to attend the Congregational Meeting on 
Tuesday, October 23rd at 8:00 p.m! Please come in to 

hear and learn about our important updates occurring at 
our Temple. We need your input! 

 

 

  

mailto:editor@templebethsholom.org
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